CHARMAINE TAVARES Mayor KATHLEEN ROSS AOKI Director ANN T. CUA Deputy Director



COUNTY OF MAUL

DEPARTMENT OF PLANNING

November 8, 2010

Mr. Orlando Davidson, Executive Officer Land Use Commission P.O. Box 2359 Honolulu, Hawaii 96804

Dear Mr. Davidson:

SUBJECT:

2010 ANNUAL REPORT FOR LAND USE COMMISSION (LUC) DOCKET NO. A90-659, STATE OF HAWAII, DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION, AIRPORTS DIVISION (DOTA), AT LANAI AIRPORT, LANAI CITY, LANAI, HAWAII; TMK: (2) 4-9-002:001 (POR.)

The Department of Planning (Department) has reviewed the above-referenced 2010 Annual Report from DOTA dated September 27, 2010. We have no comment to make on this report other than to note that page 3 repeats Condition Nos. 12-15. Please note that Parcel 041 reflects the Lanai Airport property.

Thank you for your cooperation. If additional clarification is required, please contact Staff Planner Joseph Prutch at joseph prutch@mauicounty.gov or at (808) 270-7512.

Sincerely,

CLAYTON I. YOSHIDA, AICP Planning Program Administrator

for

KATHLEEN ROSS AOKI Planning Director

XC:

Joseph M. Prutch, Staff Planner

Department of Transportation, Airports Division

Office of Planning

Project File

General File

KRA:CIY:JMP:vb

K:\WP_DOCS\PLANNING\A\90A659LanaiAirport\AnnualReportResp2010.wpd